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Summer has arrived and with it the threat of a flu pandemic. It’s not usually June that brings us flu cases to deal with at the surgery and so far there have been no confirmed cases of swine flu in the practice, although we have had two cases of regular flu which in itself is quite unusual.  It seems that each day we hear of a few new cases in the UK and the worry is that, when the weather does cool in autumn and we all start closing our windows and switching on our heating, the number of cases will increase. 
At the health centre we are prepared for a possible pandemic and have contingency plans we can put in place. We have already started making capacity available by suggesting to those of you who are stable on your medication to extend the time between your next two check-ups.  This means when you are next seen,  your doctor may suggest a slightly longer review period than usual, perhaps nine to twelve months instead of six. If we do get an epidemic in our area then we will be seeking to do all we can to reduce transmission. In most cases there will be no treatment available beyond the Tamiflu anti-virals the government has stockpiled and will make available should the need arise.
In the event of an outbreak please don’t simply turn up at the surgery. Phone us and tell the receptionist that your call is about a possible flu case. The doctor will then either speak to you or ring you back to assess the situation and deal with it appropriately. If we do see you at the surgery we will have a separate area for flu cases, however, our capacity to deal with regular cases will be greatly reduced and we will need to ask for your understanding if you cannot be seen. Let’s hope we will have no need to put the plans into action. 

We also want to announce two new initiatives from the pharmacy at the surgery. Firstly, we have purchased a delivery vehicle and are now offering a free prescription delivery service to our elderly patients who have difficulty getting to the surgery for their medicines. This is especially helpful for those of you living distant from the surgery with no relatives nearby. If you are interested in the service, please enquire at the pharmacy where the staff will be happy to help you. 
Secondly, and in conjunction with this delivery service, we are also hoping to launch a repeat dispensing service. This is a service available for those patients who are stable on their medication and have predictable prescriptions every month. The way it will work is that you will need to apply to the pharmacy to be included in the service and your doctor will decide if you are suitable. If you are, you will be authorised to collect your medicines at a pre-determined date each month without having to put in a request. This will be especially helpful for people having the delivery service as you will literally have to do nothing most months with your medicines simply being delivered on a set date each month. In order to continue with this service you will need to see your doctor for a review at the end of each authorisation period. These new services as well as the internet system I described in my last newsletter will revolutionise the way we provide your medication. 

It is with regret that I have to announce that Faz, our pharmacist who has been with us just over a year now, has tendered his resignation. Faz lives with his family in Norwich and has been finding the daily commute an increasing strain on himself and his family. We are currently in the process of selecting a new pharmacist and he or she may well be in post by the time you read this. One of the initiatives we will be planning with the new pharmacist is to integrate the care you get from the surgery with the pharmacy. Pharmacists are highly trained in medicines and their use and we want to involve them in the regular review process we use for those of you on repeat medication.  They can check blood pressure and cholesterol and also treat minor ailments. In recent months the pressure on the appointment system has grown and some of you may have had some trouble being seen at the times you wanted. By involving the pharmacist in medicine reviews and treating minor ailments we will free up more appointments which should make it easier for those of you who need the skills of the doctors to access them. 

If you are interested in any of the initiatives I have mentioned please give your name to the pharmacy staff and Paula the pharmacy manger will take the next step. The summer has started promisingly with some nice sunny days, let’s hope it continues, by the time you read my next newsletter it could well be snowing! 
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